
Calendar

May:

10 - Orchestra Worlds of Fun Trip

12 - Track Meet @ OTMS - 3:25 pm

13 - 8th grade Theater/Choir Elementary Tour - 1:00 pm

13 - 7th grade after school rehearsal - 3:00 pm

13 - 25/26 Cheer Meeting (Students only-Rm 135)- 3:00 pm

13 - STUCO end of the year party - 3:00 pm

13 - Spring Band Concert (6th, 7th & 8th) - 7:00 pm

14 - 8th grade Track Meet @ BVNW - 2:00 pm

14 - Volleyball Meeting in gym (Students only) - 3:00 pm



15 - 7th grade Musical - 8:30 am

15 - Football Meeting -8th grade pod (Students only) - 3:00 pm

15 - MS/ES Spring Orchestra Concert @ HMS - 7:00 pm

16 - Band Main Event trip (7th & 8th)

16 - 8th grade Theater/Choir Elementary Tour - 9:00 am

19 - 8th grade musical - 1:00 pm

20 - Marching Band (for 8th graders participating in Marching band only) kick off party - 4:45 pm

21 - 8th grade PTO lunch

21 - 8th grade class picture - 1:00 pm

21 - 8th grade formal ceremony rehearsal - 2:00 pm

22 - 8th grade formal ceremony - 8:00 am

22 - 8th grade trip to Dave and Busters - 9:45 am

22 - 8th grade Track processional - 1:30 pm

23 - Last Day of School - students will be released at 10:50 am

HMS Families,

We only have two more weeks of school left. Please encourage your student(s) to follow the

Honor Code and finish the school year successfully. We want all students to head into summer

break in two weeks in the most positive way.

Below this note you will find the following information:

Last Day Announced for 2024-25 School Year

End of Quarter Information

Register for the 25-26 School Year

2025-2026 EPI School Supply Sale

Food and Nutrition Meal Payments

New School Year Medication Reminder

Lost and Found

Construction Update

Attendance/Tardies

Athletics/Activities

HMS HONOR Code

Carline Reminders

Do you have a question or concern?

Community Celebrations and Observances

Proactive School Safety

Harmony Middle School Handbook

Student Services Update

As always, thank you for your support of HMS. I hope everyone has a wonderful weekend.

Sincerely,



Nate Winslow

Principal

Harmony Middle School

With the fourth quarter underway, the district has determined the last day of the 2024-25 school

year for students. Assuming no unforeseen circumstances cause us to cancel school, the last day

for students at HMS will be May 23 with a dismissal time of 10:50 AM.

At the end of each quarter, courses in Canvas will conclude and will no longer be visible on the

Canvas app. However, a concluded course remains visible through the Canvas website by selecting

ALL COURSES and then PAST ENROLLMENTS.

Important dates for families:

Please note: The dates are subject to change based upon calendar updates or technology needs.

How do I view my child’s report card?

Log in on ParentVue.

Select the student’s name

In the left navigation bar, choose Report Card

Each new quarter, classroom teachers will publish the next quarter’s Canvas course. As courses

are published, students and families will again be able to see current courses on the Canvas app

and Canvas website. For Canvas parent resources, visit www.bluevalleyk12.org/canvas.

https://bvpo.bluevalleyk12.org/
http://www.bluevalleyk12.org/canvas


Middle school registration for the 2025-26 school year is now open for current students. At this

time, you can also pay all required fees except course fees, which will be assigned in September.

Registration is required annually and is the time to update your child’s information (phone, email,

emergency contacts, health information, etc.). Beginning in 2025-26, all 6th and 9th graders will be

required to provide proof of residency (a current purchase contract, lease or utility bill, within the

attendance area for your address) as part of the transition to a new level .

Completing registration confirms your child’s attendance in August and helps the district

appropriately staff classrooms. Thank you for providing this important information as part of the

registration process. For more registration information, visit www.bluevalleyk12.org/registration.

https://ks-blu-psv.edupoint.com/
http://www.bluevalleyk12.org/registration


Blue Valley’s Food and Nutrition Services team has shared an important update regarding changes

to meal payments.

Beginning May 1, ACH/e-check payments will no longer be accepted as our payment processing

system offers limited support for this payment method. Any ACH or e-check recurring payments

will be disabled after April 30.

Families still have multiple payment options:

Cash or check— Your child can bring cash or a check to school. Please make checks payable

to “BVFNS” and include your child’s full name and student ID number on the memo line.

Credit Card via LinqConnect — If you haven’t already, visit https://linqconnect.com/main to set

up an account and make payments via credit card. A $3 transaction fee applies each time you

use a credit card.

If you have questions, please contact studentnutrition@bluevalleyk12.org.

To ensure you continue receiving important Food and Nutrition Services updates, please add

noreply@linqconnect.com and noreply@titank12.com to your email contacts to prevent messages

from going to your junk or spam folder.

https://linqconnect.com/main
mailto:studentnutrition@bluevalleyk12.org
mailto:noreply@linqconnect.com
mailto:noreply@titank12.com


Our lost and found is over flowing. Please have your student stop and look at our lost and found

table to claim their items.





The new gym is coming along! There is a roof and they have poured cement floors. We can see

many things happening as construction starts to look like a usable space more and more!

Students should be in the building by 7:45am, as classes start at 7:51am.

If your student is running late, we will always work with you, you just need to communicate with us

each day that they are late. As indicated in our handbook and website, make sure to let us know

that your student is arriving late before 8:10am or it will be unexcused/marked as an absence.

Students are allowed three (3) tardies each quarter and on the fourth tardy, will receive a lunch

detention. Teachers will use the same tardy policy for class periods two-nine. This is a BV district

policy.

There are several ways to communicate with us to make it easy to report an absence or late

arrival:

*Call our office (913) 239-5200

*Send an email to our office attendance account- AttendanceHMS@bluevalleyk12.org

*Use the ParentVue app/website (click ‘Report an Absence’)

PR’s have been met and races have been won! Come out and support our TBird Track Stars 🏃🏼‍♀️

🏃🏽!

Check out next week’s events:

May 12th @ OTMS- 3:25pm

May 14th- 8th Grade Meet @ BVNW- 2:00pm

Important Update on Physicals and Paperwork for the 2025–26 School Year

Each year on May 1, Blue Valley begins collecting physicals and required paperwork for the

upcoming school year. For 2025–26, we’re transitioning to a new system to manage this process—

but it won’t be available until June 1, 2025.

**Please wait until June 1 to submit physicals and paperwork through our new system. We’ll send

out detailed instructions once it’s live.

Please note: to be eligible for any KSHSAA activity during the 2025–26 school year, physicals

must be dated after May 1, 2025.

mailto:AttendanceHMS@bluevalleyk12.org


You can access the official KSHSAA physical form for 2025–26 online

Please remember to follow our carline rules at all times to ensure efficiency for all.

Use the east entrance to the front circle. The west entrance is for buses only.

Pull forward all the way before allowing your student to exit the car.

This is extremely important. Do not stop until you have pulled all the way up as far as you

can in front of the school.

Please have your student exit the car quickly. One slow car can back up the entire carline.

Pull to the left after your student exits your car. (this is extremely important to ensure traffic

continues to flow)

Please remember to follow our carline rules at all times to ensure efficiency for all.

Use the east entrance to the front circle. The west entrance is for buses only.

Pull forward all the way before allowing your student to exit the car.

https://www.kshsaa.org/Public/PDF/FORM-PPE.pdf


This is extremely important. Do not stop until you have pulled all the way up as far as you

can in front of the school.

Please have your student exit the car quickly. One slow car can back up the entire carline.

Pull to the left after your student exits your car. (this is extremely important to ensure traffic

continues to flow)

If you have a question or concerns, we want to help! Many times by starting at the building level,

you will work with the person who is closest to the situation and will usually have the most

information. If you feel further discussion is warranted, the following chart can be used as a guide

for whom to call when questions arise on the most common topics.



Community Celebrations and Observances - to promote

awareness and appreciation of our Blue Valley families.

Some May Celebrations & Observances:

Asian American and Pacific Islander (AAPI) Heritage Month - recognizes the achievements and

contributions of Asian Americans and Pacific Islanders to American society, culture, and

history.

Jewish American Heritage Month - celebrates the achievements and contributions of Jewish

Americans to American society, culture, and history.

Mental Health Awareness Month - aims to raise awareness about mental health by fighting the

stigma, providing support, and advocating for policies that support people affected by mental

illness.

Vesak - May 12 - one of the most important Buddhist festivals celebrates the birth,

enlightenment, and death of Gautama Buddha. A time of joy, peace, and reflection, some

Buddhists will wear special white clothing, attend temple, and perform charitable acts.

Memorial Day - May 26 - a national day of remembrance to honor the more than one million

military veterans who have died in service to the United States.

Proactive School Safety: How Blue Valley Addresses and Assesses Threats

At Blue Valley Schools, student safety is our top priority. Our approach to safety blends proactive

prevention, fostering strong adult-student relationships and maintaining robust physical security

measures. Central to our strategy is understanding and addressing potential threats.

What Constitutes a Threat?

A threat includes any expression of intent to harm, whether spoken or written. Identifying and

responding to these expressions is crucial to the safety of our school community.

The Role of Threat Assessments

Blue Valley’s comprehensive threat assessment process has two primary objectives:

Preventing Violence: We work to intervene before potential threats escalate.

Resolving Underlying Issues: By understanding the reasons behind a threat, we can resolve

conflicts and provide necessary support.

Structured, Evidence-Based Approach

Blue Valley Schools follows the Comprehensive School Threat Assessment Guidelines (CSTAG), a

nationally recognized, evidence-based program. This approach ensures that we not only prevent

violence but also support individuals in need.



Since the fall of 2023, Blue Valley building leaders have been trained in and actively using this

Threat Assessment approach. This consistent use of CSTAG has equipped leaders with a common

vocabulary and protocol, enabling them to resolve situations more effectively when threats arise.

By staying committed to this structured and compassionate approach, Blue Valley Schools

ensures that students and staff are supported, safe and able to focus on what truly matters–

learning through extraordinary educational opportunities.

More information about Blue Valley’s threat assessment process is available on the district

website.

Please use this link to view the HMS Student Handbook. This handbook will be available for

students through our All School Canvas page and can be found at the beginning of the student

planner.

Career Fair:

HMS Student Services Department hosted the 2025 Career Fair this week with 7th and 8th grade

students with 22 presenters from a variety of career paths. Students heard about what inspired

presenters to pursue their careers, education required, salary levels, skills and personality traits

needed, challenges, technology and what the future of their career may look like!

Below is a list of presenters…if you patronize their business or know them personally, please let

them know we appreciate their support of this amazing event! If you have a 6th grader and would

like to come to our 2027 Career Fair or come next fall to our more casual Career Café during 7th

and 8th grade lunch, please let us know.

McKenzie Lueders Teacher

Mike Sutton Insurance Agent

Christina Ryan Interior Design

Don Hubener Cyber Security

Pat Ryan Chief Retail Officer FitLife

Adam Hepker College Coach-Basketball

Kevin Wardlaw College Coach-Soccer

Bianca Miller Influencer/Author

Trevor Lister Firefighter

Shay McNeal Nurse Practitioner

Abigail Gray Therapist

Nathan Kim Special Agent

Trisha DeWet Special Agent

https://www.bluevalleyk12.org/Page/36327
https://www.bluevalleyk12.org/Page/36327
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1M84WkAtv_6OrhcYRVlkN-Y4hNvh_O_9y4XsjAdeVPP8/edit?usp=sharing


Shon Plack Royals Baseball Scout Coach

David Sheldon Rapper/Author/Influencer

Gregory Shuey Military

Daniel Buller Lawyer

Jeff Lenius Orthodontist

Brandon Classen College Athletic Director

Mandira Kansakar Family Physician

Judd Smith AI Director

Nathan Bachert General Contractor

Garrett Senestraro Automotive Technician



If you haven’t seen the powerful Netflix show Adolescence, our mental health team recommends it.

To read more about the show and lessons for parents, this article is a great resource!

Screenagers Blog | What Parents Can Learn from Netflix's

Adolescence About Teens and Tech

Recently, the Netflix series Adolescence became one of the

platform's most-watched limited series. It tells the fictional story of

a 13-year-old boy whose descent into online misogyny and

emotional isolation ends in tragedy. I've heard from many parents

who watched it in one sitting - and others who said, "I can't bear to

watch, but I want to understand what it's about."

launch screenagersmovie.com

Harmony Middle School Family Resources:

Catholic Charities of Johnson County - Northeast Kansas

Address: 9806 W. 87th Street

https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3
https://www.screenagersmovie.com/blog/what-parents-can-learn-from-adolescence?utm_source=TTT+and+Movie&utm_campaign=beec45148e-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_TTT498&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-e0518a1e9b-160797337&mc_cid=beec45148e&mc_eid=c9429439f3


Overland Park, Kansas 66212

Phone: 913-384-6608

Hours of operation: Monday - Thursday 9:00-4:00

Salvation Army in Olathe

Address: 420 E. Santa Fe Olathe, Kansas 66061

Phone: 913-782-3640

Hours of operation: Monday - Friday 9:00-12:00; 1:00-4:00

Village Church Food Pantry and Clothes Closet

Address: 9900 Mission Road Overland Park, KS 66206

Phone: 913-671-2315

Energy Assistance: DCF office: 1-888-369-4777, or www.dcf.ks.gov.

Harmony Middle School

Website:

https://district.bluevalleyk12.org/schools/middle/hms/Pages/Cale

ndar.aspx

Location: 10101 West 141st Street, Overland Park, KS, USA

Phone: 913-239-5200

Twitter: @HMSTBirds

Lori Younger
Lori is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters

http://www.dcf.ks.gov/
https://district.bluevalleyk12.org/schools/middle/hms/Pages/Calendar.aspx
https://district.bluevalleyk12.org/schools/middle/hms/Pages/Calendar.aspx
https://maps.google.com/?q=10101+W+141st+St,+Overland+Park,+KS+66221,+USA&ftid=0x87c0c047a6c448bf:0xc7c719a76accbf4c
tel:913-239-5200
https://www.twitter.com/@HMSTBirds

